Have we won the tobacco war?





Or are we about to be snookered again?  The news this week about the potential settlement with the tobacco industry seems too good to be true.  So, it probably is.





Our individual views, assuming we oppose tobacco use, vary depending on whether we want full and sure justice or are happy with any settlement that reduces the number of smokers.  The first group wants to see blood, pain and suffering from the industry.





We’re never going to see equitable retribution that would make up for all the suffering and death the tobacco industry has caused.  What could possibly make up for the tens of thousands of deaths a year for many years?  Nothing.  The best we can hope to get for sure is an agreement and legislation that financially compensates public bodies for some of the past cost of treating tobacco victims and procedures that help protect minors from early use of tobacco.





If the Federal Drug administration is allowed politically to actually regulate the components of cigarettes to below an addictive level, then there will be some real progress.  But that’s far from a sure thing with no guarantee as long as the tobacco industry can still lobby.  





If you think the financial payments will make the industry “pay”, think again.  If the 60 million present smokers in the U.S. are assumed to average a pack a day, a 50 cent per pack increase would generate 11 billion dollars a year or almost 270 billion dollars over 25 years.  This alone would pay for 75% of the proposed agreement amount.  The rest of the money could easily be obtained from sales in other countries.





But, even if the 368 billion is paid out, think about what it really costs tobacco companies.  At only 3% a year inflation , one billion dollars in 25 years will only buy what ½ a billion will buy now.  The price of cigarettes will certainly increase over time. So maybe the tobacco industry costs aren’t that much afterall.





Then remember that all the money paid out in the agreement is tax deductible. The deduction is 35% on federal taxes plus whatever the individual state tax is,(9% in California). So what will it really cost the tobacco companies if, on average, the tobacco companies get 40% back from the governments?





I’m sure the money issue will be thoroughly discussed during the legislative hearings, but it should be openly debated.





The more important parts of the proposed agreement may be those related to the reduction of smoking by minors and the potential regulation of cigarette content by the FDA.  





It seems to be accepted that adults will be allowed to choose to smoke if they wish.  The biggest question may turn out to be, “At what age can potential smokers be advertised to?”  Eighteen seems to be the target but the anti-smoking forces could make
